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12-30-20
Dear Winchester & Ashuelot Residents,
With 2021 just hours away, it is time to reflect upon 2020 and rejoice in the New Year! For the millions who have struggled in one way or another through this pandemic, this is a time to focus on the positive aspects of the New Year and being thankful there is COVID vaccine. 

The status of our country battling this virus is not good. Thousands are dying daily, with over 330,000 to date. January and February (a dark winter) will probably be our worst months yet. The COVID surge upon surge is here and is getting worse by the day. This is not a joke or political opinion, it is fact. NH is now showing new cases of 700 to 900 per day and our positivity rate is about 9%. There are 9 active cases in Winchester today and 52 to date.  There are deaths every day in the state from COVID and 1 every 30 seconds in the country. The majority of deaths are in long-term care facilities, but it can happen to anyone. A Senator elect from Louisiana who at the age 41 just died today from COVID. By now we all know someone who has had COVID. It was probably a mild case while some of you know someone who has been quite sick. This is a wakeup call. Healthcare facilities are getting overwhelmed and in states like California there are delays in receiving care and supplies. In some states hospitals now have huge tents erected outside to house all the sick, while short on staff. This is a dire situation in many states and NH is concerned with its rising hospitalizations.
The vaccine is arriving weekly in the state, but the amount is below initial estimates. There are now two vaccine distributors and three more are expected to be approved by the FDA soon. Vaccination sites have been set up throughout the state. Vaccinations of health care workers, first responders and those in long-term care facilities has begun. It will take months before many of us have access to the vaccine, but eventually everyone will get vaccinated it they want to.
In the meantime, we must continue with the simple protections of wearing a mask, staying 6ft apart and washing our hands often.  We shouldn’t gather for New Year’s celebrations except with those in our immediate household. The current surge is mostly due to people gathering indoors for the holidays. If you suspect you have COVID please get tested. Call 354-6700 for an appointment. We must work together and stop the spread!
The next month could be the most important time to get out and go for a walk. Fresh air and exercise it the best thing you can do for yourself to stay healthy. Remember to choose shopping hours and dining hours when it is not too busy. Take advantage of delivery and take out services. All local businesses need your help its important to keep supporting them. Also continue to check on your neighbors they may need a helping hand.
Please be kind, smart, safe and respectful!
